February 14, 1985

The Rev, Fr. Arsen Barsamian
St. James Armenian Church
834 Pepper Avenue

Richmond, VA 23226

Dear Father Arsen:

This is to advise you that the Primate and the Diocesan
Council approved the expansion of your kitchen as detailed
in your letter of January 15, and as confirmed by your
parishioners at a special membership meeting.

It is undertood that of the total expenses of about
$150,000, the $100,000 will be covered from available church
funds, and the balance will be raised through donations and
special fund raising activities.

Sincerely,

Michael M, Kermian
Director
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